

Giorgio Mammoliti

Councillor, York West, Ward 7 City Hall, 2nd Floor, Suite B27 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 Tel: (416) 395-6401 Fax: (416) 696-4218 councillor_mammoliti@city.toronto.on.ca

Ms. Rosemary Mackenzie, Administrator Etobicoke York Community Council Etobicoke Civic Centre 399 The West Small, Main Floor Toronto, Ontario M9C 2Y2

May 3rd, 2016

Dear Ms. Mackenzie:

Re: Request for attendance at Ontario Municipal Board Hearing – Support for Committee of Adjustment Decision - 50 Millwick Drive.

The owners of the land located at 50 Milllwick Drive have applied to the Committee of Adjustment and attended a hearing on February 23, 2016. The application (Application A23/16EYK) proposal was to legalize and to maintain a storage shed in the rear yard that is currently under construction. The applicant's proposal was approved by the Committee of Adjustment and I submitted a letter of support that the variance was in keeping with the character of the surrounding neighbourhood. The COA's decision has been appealed to the Ontario Municipal Board (Case# PL160344 with no hearing scheduled yet)

RECOMMENDATION:

 Etobicoke York Community Council recommend that the City Solicitor, City Planning and any other appropriate City Staff to attend the Ontario Municipal Board Hearing for Case # PL160344 to defend the Committee of Adjustment's approval towards the application for 50 Millwick Drive.

Kind Regards,

Councillor Giorgio Mammoliti, York West

Ward 7